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We mentioned in our last letter to you that 
we were visiting pastors in California.  Praise 
the Lord for all of the assistance we received 
for this project.  Dr. Jack Trieber of North 
Valley Baptist Church in Santa Clara, 
California, was a blessing in so many ways 
during our stay in California.  There were 
several pastors that were a real 
encouragement to us as we traveled around 

the state.

California is 
such a 
beautiful place, 
and we were 
blessed to find 
so many 
wonderful 
churches 
serving our 
Lord faithfully.

We are 
thankful to so 
many of you 

that have prayed for us.  The Lord has kept us 
safe through many many miles of travel.

We did make the trip back home in June for 
the Family Fellowship Week of World Wide 
New Testament Baptist Mission.  What a 
wonderful time we had visiting with the 
missions family.  I don’t ever remember 
hearing better preaching anywhere.

Pastor Fred Daniel and the Brookhaven Baptist 
Church did a wonderful job hosting the 
meeting this year.  It is no small undertaking 
to invite a hundred and fifty of your closest 
friends to spend four days with you!  Pastor 
Daniel and the folks of Brookhaven could not 
have done a better job of taking care of us.

Dr. John O’Malley 
and the World 
Wide staff did an 
excellent job 
planning and 
preparing for the 
week.  “Contending 
For The Faith” was 
the theme for the 

conference.  The fundamentals of the faith 
that we hold dear were covered in the 
sessions.  It was a wonderful reminder and 
challenge for each of us.

Darleen and I are working our way back East 
now.  The Lord willing we will arrive back in 
Kings Mountain around the middle of August.  
We want to thank you again for standing with 
us for another month.  We count it a great 
blessing to labor together with you.

Please begin praying with us already about a 
conference in Myanmar (Burma) in December 
of this year.  Plans are already being made 
for this meeting, and I will keep you posted 
on the progress.

DANNY AND DARLEEN WHETSTONE

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSION
P.O. BOX 725

KINGS MOUNTAIN, NC 28086


